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Good Evening Mayor Fougere and City Council.  Thank you for allowing me to speak on the proposed 

Zoning Bylaw concerning Cannabis Retail Stores.  My name is Judith Veresuk and I am here today on 

behalf of the RDBID Board and our downtown businesses and property owners to voice our concern 

with the proposed designation of Cannabis Retail Stores as a discretionary use in the Downtown District 

 

The bylaw before you today states that Cannabis Retail Stores will be a permitted use within Major 

Arterial Commercial (MAC) and Designated Shopping Centres (DSC) zones.  Within the Downtown (D) 

Zone, cannabis retail stores will be a discretionary use requiring City Council approval.  RDBID has 

concern that the discretionary use designation solely within Downtown Regina will effectively 

eliminate Downtown as a viable location for Cannabis Retail Stores.   

Provincial legislation requires all permit holders to have their Cannabis Retail Store operational within 

one year.  If the Cannabis Retail Store is a discretionary use, this will add four months to the approval 

process with no guarantee that City Council will approve the application.  For business owners working 

within a one year timeline, this unpredictability would make Downtown an undesirable location for a 

Cannabis Retail Store.    

The bylaw as currently written allows Cannabis Retail Stores as a permitted use in MAC and DSC Zones.  

Due to the predictability of approval, assuming buffer distances are met, these locations will be at a 

locational advantage compared to Downtown.  It will be quicker and easier to locate in these districts 

compared to downtown.  This is extremely attractive when you are working within a one year deadline.  

These sentiments have been communicated to RDBID by multiple members.  I’ve attached some letters 

from our members for your reference. 

The RDBID Board of Directors continues to support the need for a clear, streamlined approval process 

with predictable outcomes.  This is just good business practice.  The City of Regina must have policies 

that are business friendly.  We need to make investing in our community easier, not put up hurdles, 

making it a burden and headache to develop a business or property.  Adopting a zoning bylaw that is 

consistent across districts and provides a clear, streamlined process with predictable outcomes is a good 

business practice that would encourage and support investment in our community. 

 

In summary, the RDBID Board of Directors and the downtown business community request that you 

amend the bylaw to designate Cannabis Retail Stores as a permitted use within the Downtown District. 

Thank you for your time and I am happy to answer any questions you may have. 
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